
With UN support, more countries
confronting threat of drug-resistant
‘superbugs’

17 November 2017 – Efforts to stem the spread of antimicrobial resistant
pathogens on farms and in food systems are gaining strength, thanks to strong
backing by governments and technical support from the United Nations to boost
national capacities, the Organization’s food security and health agencies
reported Friday.

According to the first annual survey conducted by FAO (the Food and
Agriculture Organization of the UN), WHO (World Health Organization) and a
global intergovernmental body on animal health (World Organization for Animal
Health), more than 6.5 billion people &#8211 over 90 per cent of the world’s
population &#8211 now live in country that has in place, or is developing a
national action plan on antimicrobial resistance (AMR).

&#8220Nearly all of these plans cover both human and animal health in line
with the recommended ‘one health‘ multisectoral approach,&#8221 said the UN
Food and Agriculture Organization (FAO) in a news release announcing the
findings.

The report’s release comes at the end of World Antibiotic Awareness Week ,
which kicked off this on Monday 13 November.

Antimicrobial medicines &#8211 antibiotics, antifungals, antivirals or
antiparasitics &#8211 are widely used in livestock, poultry and aquaculture
operations to treat or prevent diseases.

However, their over-use and misuse, such as for &#8220promoting growth&#8221
is leading to the emergence of microbes resistant to these drugs, making the
diseases they cause difficult or in cases, impossible, to treat. Humans
exposed to these antimicrobial resistant pathogens are also affected in the
same way.

ANTIMICROBIAL RESISTANCE &#8211 What you need to know

There is progress, but there are also gaps

Since the survey was completed last year (2016), more countries have unveiled
plans to tackle AMR.

Yet despite the progress, the global push to address this problem &#8211
which is taking epic proportions &#8211 is still in its early stages.

&#8220There are weak points that still need to be shored up &#8211
particularly in the food and agriculture sectors of low- and middle-income
countries, key battlegrounds against ‘superbugs’ resistant to conventional
medicines,&#8221 FAO cautioned.
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In particular, there are major gaps in data regarding where, how and to what
extent antimicrobials are being used in agriculture; also systems and
facilities for tracking the occurrence of AMR in food systems and the
surrounding environment need to be strengthened.

According to Ren Wang, FAO Assistant Director-General for Agriculture and
Consumer Protection, the UN food security agency, along with its partners, is
using its expertise and experience to assist developing countries.

&#8220The goal is to help them develop the tools and capacity to implement
best practices in animal and crop production, reduce the need for
antimicrobials in food systems, develop surveillance capacity to assess the
scale of AMR and efforts to control it, and strengthen regulatory frameworks
to minimise the misuse of antibiotics while simultaneously ensuring access to
drugs for treating sick animals,&#8221 he added.


